We are delighted to welcome Andrew Butler who was elected for Ryedale and East Yorkshire in September 2016.  Andrew had previously been an excellent Governor representing Selby District for the past four years.
We have continued to attend Trust Board Meetings as observers where we are able to keep up to date with the monitoring of the strategy and policies of the Trust.  In November we attended one of the twice yearly meetings between the Council of Governors and the Board of Directors where we are able to discuss and question members of the senior management and the Non-Executive Directors.
In October we received a presentation from the Chief Executive on the STP [Sustainability and Transformation Plan] which is the future for the NHS.  Our area is Humber, Coast and Vale and it is expected that there will be closer working relationships between providers of both health and social care to learn from best practice.  It will also allow some administrative functions to amalgamate therefore saving money which can be reinvested in patient care.
Sheila continues to serve on the Transport Group.  The Hire and Pool car schemes used by staff going between the various trust sites is continuing to save money.  The Group tries to persuade bus companies not to cut services which patients travelling from outlying areas need to access hospital services.  The group is also trying [so far unsuccessfully] to have the original station behind York hospital re-opened which would benefit both patients and staff travelling from Ryedale and Scarborough.
Jeanette continues to serve on the Out of Hospital Care Group which is becoming more significant as the STP places emphasis on preventative health measures and particularly keeping elderly people out of hospital.  We recently received a presentation on a new project to pilot more mobile working in our rural area.  Community staff will be provided with laptop computers and modern phones to enable easier communication with their bases and referral system, which it is hoped will save on time and travel expenses.
One of the key roles for Governors is to appoint the Non-Executive Directors and we have been involved in an appointment recently by being on the short-listing team, focus groups and final interview panel.  We attended several of the new membership events offered to members including Dying Matters, instruction to perform CPR, and Research with the Trust.  We would encourage members to check on the website for these events and sign up as they are very informative and helpful.
Finally we are looking forward to the January opening of the new One-Stop Urology Diagnostic unit at Malton Hospital.
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